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September 13, 2022

Good Morning,

In the closed session portion of last night’s meeting, I informed the Cresskill Board of Education of my
decision to retire as Superintendent of Schools effective January 1, 2023. It has been an incredible
privilege and honor to serve the Cresskill community as your superintendent over the past nine years.
We have worked collaboratively to overcome much adversity, particularly the unprecedented destruction
from Tropical Storm Ida. It is a testament to our staff, students, and entire community that the doors of
the Cresskill High/Middle School opened again on September 6th. It has been an unadulterated joy to
once again see our students and teachers together, fostering a mutual love of learning.

The Cresskill School District is a truly unique educational institution in Bergen County. We continue to
produce high-achieving students, brilliant musical performances, and championship-caliber athletic
teams, while always operating within a fiscally sound budget. I remain humbled by the continual support
this community has demonstrated for the district, repeatedly responding to our needs over the past two
decades. Whether the opening of Cresskill Middle School in 2008, the construction of an Early
Childhood Center in 2018, or our most recent $21 million referendum this past year, the community has
always answered the call to help our students.  Cresskill is one of the few Bergen County districts that
continues to see an increasing student enrollment, affirming the hard work of our teachers and students.

I want to deeply thank President Denise Villani, Vice-President Mary Klein, and our entire Board of
Education for their leadership and support during my years in Cresskill. This community is blessed to
have volunteers who give so willingly of their time in the spirit of helping our children.

I also want to thank Mayor Benedict Romeo, Police Chief Jim Domville, Fire Chief Chris Ulshoefer,
and the entire borough of Cresskill for their support throughout my 20 years in the borough. Finally, I
want to thank my Business Administrator, Ms. Dawn Delasandro, for navigating the immense
challenges of the past year, our entire district staff, and most importantly, the children and families of
Cresskill. The school district’s mission remains, “A Place To Learn Among Caring People.”

Thank you for the support and belief in our school district. I look forward to working with the Board of
Education during the process of selecting the next superintendent of a school district that will always be
my home.

Yours in #CougarPride,
Michael Burke


